
Coming up this week   
Birthdays

11/19 – Tom Sherrill

11/20 – Ted Coons

11/21 – Wes Strickling

11/23 – Arnold Barzak III

Tuesday - 11/20/1985 – Microsoft Windows 1.0 was 

released.  

Wednesday – 11/21/1877 – Thomas Edison announced 

the invention of the phonograph, a machine that could 

record and play sound.  

Today’s Meeting

Greeters: 

Neil Distelhorst – Retired – Deloitte 

Joyce Waters – Club President-elect

Invocation: To be determined

Committee Meetings: New Member

Menu Options: 

Hot: Grilled chicken, with red pepper coulis

Cold: Turkey Caesar wrap, with a bowl of fruit.

“Serving the future”

Noon to 1 p.m. luncheon meeting at The Athletic Club of Columbus, 136 East Broad Street, Columbus, OH 43215

November 19, 2018

A lifelong Presbyterian, Emily grew up in Cambridge, Ohio. She graduated from Denison

University with a degree in biology and physical education/athletic training. She received

a Master of Science degree from Indiana University, and then served as an assistant

professor/athletic trainer at Denison University for seven years before answering God’s call on her life to ministry.

Emily was an active member and ordained deacon at Broad Street Presbyterian Church here in Columbus. In 2008, she

graduated from Princeton Theological Seminary in New Jersey with a Master of Divinity degree. While in seminary, she

served as a pastoral intern at The Brick Presbyterian Church in New York City. Emily participated in a Lilly Endowment

grant for Faithful Practices for Congregational Leadership, and she received The C. Frederick and Cleta R. Mathias

Memorial Award in Worship and Pastoral Ministry.

Following seminary, Emily completed a year-long hospital chaplain residency program at Riverside Methodist Hospital. In

2010, she was ordained as a Minister of Word and Sacrament in the Presbyterian Church (USA) and served First

Presbyterian Church, Wooster, Ohio, as their transitional associate pastor. Returning to Columbus in 2011, Emily was called

to Nationwide Children's Hospital as a chaplain in the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit. From 2012-2014, she served as the

interim director of mission and young adults at Broad Street Presbyterian Church. Prior to coming to First Congregational

Church, United Church of Christ, Emily served at Old Stone Presbyterian Church as their Transitional Pastor.

At First Congregational Church, Emily’s role incorporates pastoral care, administration, preaching and teaching. She
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~~ EMILY CORZINE ~~
Associate Pastor,

First Congregational Church



Time to ring the bells …

Some 127 years ago, a Salvation Army captain in San

Francisco resolved to provide a free Christmas dinner to the

area’s poor by setting up conspicuous pots to collect

donations from passersby. That initial

endeavor has evolved into one of the

most recognizable traditions of the

holiday season – the Red Kettle Bell-

Ringing Campaign, which is the

Army’s largest fund raising effort.

For the past 43 years, it has been an annual tradition in our

Club for members to ring bells for the Salvation Army at

Christmastime.

This season, we will again be ringing at the Kroger store on

Sycamore Street in the Brewery District and at Nationwide

Arena before a Blue Jackets game.

The link on our Activity Calendar will take you to a sign-up

form where you can type your name, e-mail address and

cell phone number next to the shift(s) you want. You will

receive a confirming e-mail in advance of your shift, with

specific details about this year’s bell-ringing program.

Of course, this effort is not limited to Club members.

Please feel free to reach out to family members, friends and

co-workers whom you feel would be interested in

participating in his annual community project.

If you have any questions, please contact Bob Wiseman at

wiseman@burkholderflint.com.

Save the date …

Most of us are not yet thinking about placing dates on our

nice new 2019 calendar, but hey, you have to start

somewhere. So here is the information you will need for

your first entry:

Thursday, May 2, 2019

6 p.m. to 10 p.m.

Top Golf at Polaris

2019 Kiwanis Charity Auction

This year’s Auction Committee, co-chaired by Alison

Thibaut and Kristin Gintz, is putting together an exciting

evening. Whether you are a golfer or not, this will be an

evening you won’t soon forget. More details will be

forthcoming, but for now, mark your calendar, plan to come

and plan to bring some friends.

“In honor of” donations …

Throughout the year, there are many opportunities to

recognize family members, friends, co-workers and fellow

Kiwanians as their families grow, as they receive

promotions, as they are recognized for outstanding

performance or have other noteworthy milestones and

accomplishments.

One simple way to recognize or honor them is to make a

donation to the Columbus Kiwanis Foundation in their

honor. When you do this, several things happen:

1- The person or persons to be recognized or honored

receive written notification that a donation has been made

to honor them. They are provided with the name and

address of the donor, along with the reason for the gift.

2- You receive a letter from the Foundation for your

tax records, as donations to the Columbus Kiwanis

Foundation are tax-deductible.

3- Your donation is credited toward your lifetime

giving total in the 1916 Society, moving you closer to the

next recognition level.

4- The Columbus Kiwanis Foundation grows.

Why not honor someone today? Along with your check,

please be sure to include a note with the details so that

proper follow-up letters can be sent.

~~~ continued from page one

resources church growth and church vitality; justice and

mercy; house and grounds; and administration. She hopes

to engage members in discovering their spiritual gifts to

better serve God’s kingdom, working for justice in our

community, nation and world. Emily has a heart for

mission and walking with individuals in their faith journey

wherever it may lead. She has participated in mission

opportunities in Peru, Guatemala, and Malawi. Emily has

dual standing with the Central Southeast Association,

United Church of Christ, and is a member in good

standing with the Presbytery of Scioto Valley, where she

serves as a Care Task Team representative working with

Candidates and Inquirers in Ministry. She also serves on

the Metropolitan Area Church Council. Emily, Jeff, and

their daughter, Camryn (5) live in Dublin, Ohio.

Why do they call it an “ear” of corn?  Nobody “nose.”

Babies are born without kneecaps. 

They don't appear until the child 

reaches 2 to 6 years of age.

February 1865 is the only month in recorded 

history not to have a full moon.



Manna Café program continues …

At the October Trustee meeting, support of the Manna

Café for the 2018-19 administrative year was approved and

a $2,000 grant was appropriated to

purchase the food for each of the

quarterly events. These are fantastic,

hands-on events in which Kiwanis

members and friends help prepare and

serve a hot dinner to more than 150 adults in need.

The next Manna Café is scheduled for Wednesday,

November 28. You can sign up to volunteer using the

hotlink on the November 28 page of the Activity Calendar.

PhilanthroPitch Columbus 2019 …

The final presentations for PhilanthroPitch Columbus 2019

are set to take place on Monday evening, March 4, 2019,

at Speaker Joanne Davidson Theatre (in the Vern Riffe

Center) located at 77 South High Street.

After several very successful years in Austin, Texas,

PhilanthroPitch has brought its

exciting program to Ohio, and

Kiwanis Club of Columbus is

the presenting sponsor. The word has been out among

non-profits for several months, and more than 50

applications were received by the submitting deadline.

Since then, the field has been whittled down to 11 semi-

finalists.

Each of the finalists will receive expert coaching as they

prepare for their final presentations on March 4, before a

panel of judges, which include:

- John Lowe – CEO, Jeni’s Splendid Ice Cream

- Lisa Ingram – President & CEO, White Castle System

- Doug Ulman – President & CEO of Pelotonia

- Kristy Campbell – COO, Rev! Ventures

- Wes Strickling, CEO, CodexIT

- Dan Sharpe - VP for Community Research & Grants

Management, The Columbus Foundation

- Tanisha Robinson - CEO, BrewDog USA

At stake are major grant dollars that will fund the most

innovative and well-planned ideas presented that evening.

For more details about the event and to see a list of the

semi-finalists, check out the PhilanthroPitch Columbus

2019 website at https://www.philanthropitch.org/blog/

cbus-semi-finalists.

Help celebrate 90 years …

On Sunday, December 2, Kiwanis Club of Northwest

Columbus will celebrate its 90th anniversary serving the

communities of Grandview Heights, Marble Cliff and

Upper Arlington.

We are invited to help them commemorate the occasion,

with a party beginning at 2 p.m., at the Amelita Mirolo

Barn, located at 4395 Carriage Hill Lane in Upper

Arlington. Enjoy food, fellowship and a program that will

honor the past, celebrate the present and create a vision for

the future. Reservations will be required, and more details

will follow. For now though, please mark your calendars.

If you would like to attend, please let us know by making a

reservation using the link on our Activity Calendar found

on the December 2 date.

"Stewardesses" is the longest word typed with only the 

left hand, as is "lollipop" with your right.

Your stomach has to produce a new layer of 

mucus every two weeks; otherwise,

it will digest itself.

You're not fat, you're just easier to see.

Interclub recognition program …

Interclubbing, attending the meetings and events of other Kiwanis Clubs, is an important element of successful clubs. In

addition to the expanded networking and fellowship opportunities, interclubbing allows for the exchange of ideas and seeing

how other clubs approach similar challenges. This year, the Ohio District will be recognizing clubs who make a concerted

effort to interclub.

- A blue level banner patch will be awarded to any club that interclubs with five clubs within their division and attends

one division council meeting.

- A silver level banner patch will be awarded to those clubs that interclub with five clubs within their division, interclub

for two projects or fundraisers, interclub at two division council meetings and interclub at one district event.

- A gold level banner patch will be awarded to any club that inter-clubs with five clubs within their division; interclub at

each division council meetings during the year; interclubs at district convention AND Mid Year-Education Day; and

interclubs at International convention.

Plan to attend some interclubs this year. Watch the newsletter and Activity Calendar for upcoming opportunities.



Ohio Kiwanis license plates … 

You can support the Ohio Kiwanis District’s Foundation when you

purchase specially designed Ohio Kiwanis license plates. So far,

Kiwanis members throughout Ohio have helped raise more than

$10,000 in revenue for your Ohio District

Kiwanis Foundation. You can help, too!

Next time you renew your vehicle

registration, just specify this custom plate.

For each license

plate you order, the Ohio District Foundation receives $25. Funds

from this program help support our Kiwanis Safe and Healthy Kids

grant programming.

Kiwanis Club of Columbus     
P.O. Box 20334, Columbus, OH 43220-0334

Phone: 614-738-0069

e-mail: office@columbuskiwanis.org

website: www.columbuskiwanis.org

CLUB OFFICERS

Jim Shively President

Chad Endsley Past President

Joyce Waters President-Elect

Susan Black Vice President

Dan Lacey Treasurer 

Paul Bohlman    Secretary/Editor

CLUB TRUSTEES

2019 2020

Joyce Waters Susan Black

Dan Lacey Bill Kiefaber

Anahi Ortiz Adrienne Sraver

Bob Barnes Shawn Ballinger

Lynn Coons

_____________________________

Columbus Kiwanis Foundation
P.O. Box 20334, Columbus, OH 43220-0334

FOUNDATION OFFICERS

Mark Swepston President

Ted Coons Vice President

Jim Bechtel Treasurer     

Paul Bohlman Secretary

FOUNDATION TRUSTEES

Chad Endsley Jim Shively    

Joyce Waters Kathleen Roberts

Dan McCormick David Timmons

Next meeting
(November 26, 2018)

Program:  Christopher Wyche, AT&T External   

Affairs Director for west central Ohio

Greeters: 

Lisa Jolley - The Columbus Foundation

Greg Daugherty - Porter, Wright, Morris & 

Arthur LLP

Invocation: 

Kathleen Roberts - Sweetbriar Group LLC

Committee Meetings: Interclub

Menu Options: 

Hot: Smoked pork loin, with a peach compote.

Cold: Chicken salad wrap, with coleslaw.

Foundation grant cycles set …

During this 2018-19 administrative year, Kiwanis Club of

Columbus, on behalf of the Columbus Kiwanis Foundation, will

place $130,000 back into our community. Of this amount,

$80,000 will be used for scholarships, hands-on community

projects coordinated by our Club committees and standing

commitments, such as supporting the Summer Reading Club.

The remaining $50,000 will be made available to the community

through our formal grant process.

The formal grant process requires non-profit organizations to

submit their written grant applications during one of two cycles.

Once received, the applications will be reviewed by our grant

committee, evaluated and determined whether it will be presented

to the Club Trustees for funding. This process provides a level

playing field for the non-profit

organizations, in that they are all

on the same time-line, they will all

be evaluated using the same criteria

and they will all be notified of their

request’s status by a set date. From the Club’s perspective, the

process allows for a more effective evaluation process, making

sure we are awarding grants for the most deserving and most

impactful projects.

Here are the schedules for the two grant cycles:

Cycle 1:

12/15/18 – Applications due

02/13/19 – Board action taken

02/16/19 – Grantees announced

Cycle 2:

05/11/19 – Applications due

07/10/19 – Board action taken

07/1319 – Grantees announced

These deadlines, along with the formal grant application, can be

found on our Club’s website. We encourage you to spread the

word about our formal community grant program to all non-profit

organizations with which you are involved.

There are 293 ways to make change for a dollar.

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fportalbuzzuserfiles.s3.amazonaws.com%2Fou-19474%2Fuserfiles%2Fimages%2Flicense%2520%2520plate.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kiwanisgrovecity.com%2F&docid=KHeUq3LcBvbJ9M&tbnid=i_omNsnO6aWMpM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiylu_A7s7eAhVmxYMKHaJ6D9wQMwhGKAEwAQ..i&w=500&h=270&hl=en&bih=610&biw=1366&q=Ohio%20Kiwanis%20license%20plate&ved=0ahUKEwiylu_A7s7eAhVmxYMKHaJ6D9wQMwhGKAEwAQ&iact=mrc&uact=8

